
 

Feedback: Gauteng GPSSBC Chamber - 14 May 2025 
 

The following points were discussed at the Chamber meeting: 

 

Gauteng Department of Agriculture  

The Department informed organised labour it will update the Chamber with the revised structure and the 

PMOG process in the next Chamber meeting since the matter is ongoing. 

 

Policies: Gauteng Department of Sports, Arts and Culture 

The Department intended to submit policies to the Chamber. The PSA raised a serious concern since the 

Department failed to submit the terms of reference, as per the Constitution of the Council, and demanded 

that the matter be removed from the agenda and a special meeting of the Chamber be reconvened to 

deal with the terms of reference. The Chamber will communicate the date as soon as possible. 

 

Review of structure: Department Community Safety  

The employer intended to table the proposed structure of the Department of Community Safey. The PSA 

and organised labour raised a concern that the proposed structure is the current structure. The PSA 

demanded that a special meeting be convened for the Department to present the old structure and the 

proposed structure, because 9 000 Traffic Wardens were appointed on a stipend. The PSA argued that 

the Wardens must be appointed permanently. In addition, the PSA raised the issue of tools of trade that 

are not provided to Traffic Wardens. The employer agreed to table the old and the new structure in a 

special Chamber meeting. 

 

Finalisation of PPE  

It came to the attention of organised labour that PPE was not provided to the Gauteng Department of 

Health and the Gauteng Department of Infrastructure.  

 

Special Chamber meeting will be reconvened on 27 May 2025 to discuss the following issues: 

 

• Structure of Community Safety.  

• Tools of trade of Traffic Wardens. 

• Structure of Gauteng Economic Development and matching and placing. 
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All other agenda points were deferred to the next Chamber meeting, especially issues related to policies.  

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website, send an email to ask@psa.co.za, or 

contact PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

 

Reuben Maleka  

GENERAL MANAGER 


